It is with deep sorrow...



Maureen Elizabeth Goldsmith

February 11, 1965 – December 22, 2013

Memorial donations can be made to the NWT SPCA. Online messages can be posted at www.mckennafuneral.com. ... that the Goldsmith, Youngblut and Scott families announce the sudden passing of Maureen (Moe) Goldsmith (Youngblut) on December 22, 2013.

Moe is lovingly missed by her mother, Kathryn Youngblut, brother James Youngblut (Frances), nephews Philip and Alec, and her sister Rosemary Youngblut (Michael). Cherished pack leader to Archie, Rocky, Bas, Smila, Max and Reese. Moe is predeceased by her father, Frederick Youngblut.

Moe was born on February 11, 1965, in Stratford, Ontario. After graduating from the University of Guelph, she moved to Yellowknife in 1988. It was there that Moe met her best friend and husband, Doug Goldsmith, and where they both shared a passion for animals and the outdoors. Moe started her career in the graphic arts industry with Artisan Press in Yellowknife and continued in the industry in Edmonton and Saskatoon. She returned to Yellowknife in 2011 to continue her career at Canarctic Graphics.

A lifelong volunteer, she worked with organizations such as the Paradise Stable Horse Rescue in Saskatoon and most recently the NWT SPCA. She was a lifelong sponsor with World Vision. She was a voracious reader and also a passionate Saskatchewan Roughriders' fan, having enjoyed cheering them to the Grey Cup this fall.

A celebration of Moe's life was held on Saturday, December 28, 2013.

Moe believed in organ donation and through her passing she provided hope for many families.

Your kindness and support have given us great comfort at this time of sorrow.

The Goldsmith, Youngblut, and Scott families.